## **EDUCATION OPERATIONAL DELIVERY COMMITTEE**

ABERDEEN, 31 March 2022. Minute of Meeting of the EDUCATION OPERATIONAL DELIVERY COMMITTEE. <u>Present</u>:- Councillor Malik, <u>Convener</u>; and Councillors Al-Samarai (as substitute for Councillor Cameron), Alphonse, Bell, Lesley Dunbar, Graham (as substitute for Councillor Stewart), Greig, Hutchison, Macdonald, MacGregor, Mason (as substitute for Councillor Imrie) and Mennie. <u>External Members</u>:- Mrs Frances Cardno (Parent Representative - Primary Schools/ASN), Mr Madhav Regmi (Third Religious Representative) and Mr Rick Sansom (Parent Representative - Secondary / ASN).

The agenda and reports associated with this minute can be found here.

Please note that if any changes are made to this minute at the point of approval, these will be outlined in the subsequent minute and this document will not be retrospectively altered.

#### DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND TRANSPARENCY STATEMENTS

**1.** There were no declarations of interest or transparency statements.

### COP EVENT FOR CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE - OPE/22/068

2. With reference to article 6 of the minute of its previous meeting, the Committee had before it a report by the Chief Operating Officer which provided an update on the findings of the child-friendly version of COP26 which had been held on 3 March 2022.

The report advised that all secondary schools had been invited to nominate a City Climate Change president. After pupils were nominated, they had been asked to complete a 300-word application explaining their thoughts on the climate emergency and what they would like to see in their city of Aberdeen to improve the local environment. Following a robust application process Charles Turner, from Aberdeen Grammar School, had been successfully appointed to the role. The report advised that he would chair the proposed new monthly Pupil Climate Change Group, and would be accompanied in his role by Best Abalaka, Harlaw Academy, and Aurora MacDonald, Aberdeen Grammar School, as Climate Change Vice Presidents.

The findings from the event were appended to the report.

The Committee welcomed Charles Turner to the meeting. Mr Turner explained that he had felt that it was morally ethical to apply for the role, particularly as, in common with many people in Aberdeen, he had family who worked in the oil and gas sector. He addressed the serious concerns young people had around climate change, noting that he felt that dependence on oil and gas was not sustainable. He thanked the Council for the opportunity given to his generation to put their thoughts forward, noting the importance of events such as the mock COP26, and further thanked the Council for the investment of £150,000 to take forward the ideas of young people in relation to climate change initiatives. He stated that the youth of Aberdeen had so much to say, but had

# EDUCATION OPERATIONAL DELIVERY COMMITTEE 31 March 2022

not really had the chance to do so. Mr Turner added that having a 'seat at the table' was so important, and he looked forward to chairing the monthly climate change meetings and making contact with Members to discuss matters further.

Members thanked Mr Turner for his passionate speech and asked him a number of questions in relation to his thoughts on climate change.

### The report recommended:-

that Committee -

- (a) note the findings of the COP event held on 3 March 2022;
- (b) congratulate and thank the Pupil Climate Change President and Vice Presidents for their commitment to helping the city work towards Net Zero;
- (c) instruct the Chief Officer Education to support the establishment of a monthly Pupil Climate Change Group to be chaired by the Pupil Climate Change President and Vice Presidents;
- (d) instruct the Chief Officer Education to support the Pupil Climate Change President to lead the Pupil Climate Change Group to draft an Action Plan based on the findings of the event on 3 March 2022 and communicate plans with all children and young people across the city;
- (e) instruct the Chief Officer Education to support the Pupil Climate Change Group to allocate the £150,000 awarded to the Group at the Council Budget meeting on 7 March 2022 against their Action Plan:
- (f) instruct the Chief Officer Education to support the Pupil Climate Change President to report the impact of the £150,000 awarded to the Group within one calendar year; and
- (g) agree to establish a yearly event for secondary young people to help shape city strategy around Net Zero and Climate Change.

### The Committee resolved:-

- (i) to thank Mr Turner for his attendance and contribution at the meeting;
- (ii) to note that the report on the impact of the £150,000 awarded to the Group would be presented to the Education Operational Delivery Committee within one calendar year; and
- (iii) to approve the recommendations.
- COUNCILLOR M. TAUQEER MALIK, Convener